Stafford & District Billiards and Snooker League
Committee Meeting – 8th January 2013- Stafford Rangers Club
Meeting commenced at 7:00pm.
Members Present: 

John Foster (JF)

Richard Maddocks (RM)

Jim Halpin (JH)

Dave Bishop (DB)
Adrian Hughes (AH)

Dan Scott (DS)

Ian Nunn (IN)


Robert Wharne (RW)
Paul Aston (PA)

Paul Wilson (PW)
Apologies:

Barry Wilson (BW)
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Actions

	1) Minutes of the last meeting
	Minutes were read and approved.  Matters arising – JF – spoke to the White Eagle club Treasurer and apologised on behalf of the committee regarding the failure of the League in not fulfilling the booking of their club room and explained the current position within the SDBSL. There were no other matters arising that were not covered by the meeting agenda.
	JH to update website with the November 2012 minutes.

	2) Miss Rule Update
	JF – Gave an update on the current position regarding the Stafford Miss Rule - this was then discussed in detail by the committee and changes were agreed.
	JF – To update the current rule and forward, electronically, to all members before publishing on the Club’s website.

	3) Accounts


	DB - Had distributed a copy of the 2011/2012 balance sheet, produced by Barry Wilson, prior to the meeting – He confirmed the Club’s second auditor, Frank Curtis, had not yet completed his audit of the accounts.  RW asked why the entertainment costs were £1279.00 – DB said that the figure included prizes.  ALL agreed to accept the balance sheet presented on condition that the second audit was approved.  DB was asked to fully itemise presentation evening costs within future balance sheets.  DB raised the issue that should a team withdraw from a Cup competition should they be made to pay the fee for that game.  Also if a team failed to turn up for a match should the opposition be reimbursed their costs due to their club losing out on table usage and potential bar takings.  It was agreed to add this issue to the sub group looking into proposed League rule changes.  DB said he had had correspondence from the Institute regarding the late cancellation of the Snooker Doubles Semi-Final where they had stopped members using the tables on the previously agreed evening – cancellation caused by the need to have a neutral venue for the game. ALL agreed to reimburse the Institute £7.20 to cover the table hire costs.  It was agreed that all future Semi-Final and Finals venues be honoured even if that meant the venue was used by either the Team or Player.
	DB To review how future year’s balance sheet is presented to the committee.
DB To arrange the final audit of the balance sheet.

JF to add to the proposed rule change document the issues raised regarding none completion of games and the associated cost implications.

DB To reimburse the Institute as agreed.

	4) League Fixtures update.

	JH – said that Bradley House ‘B’ and Blymhill ‘D’ had withdrawn from the Team handicap competition and that he would notify the respective oppositions.  The issue of Perkins being treated as a single table club was discussed and should it be a 7:00 pm start? As the club had said that the second table should be available for ordinary club members – Perkins to be approached to clarify the situation.
Inter Town competition – RW confirmed the first game was on the 25th January where Stafford ‘B’ (home side) were against Stafford ‘A’ – It was agreed that RW should captain the ‘A’ team and IN should captain the ‘B’ side – team selection was agreed between the two captains – IN to confirm the venue after discussion with his proposed team.   RM asked if players from all divisions were being considered  for the teams – IN said he would be looking at all player records when selecting his team – RW said his team was likely to be the same team that had success in last year’s competition.  RW raised the issue regarding snooker handicapping as the current list had not been reviewed recently It was agreed that RW be responsible for updating and reviewing all snooker handicaps. 
	JH to confirm team withdraws as agreed.
PA to seek clarification from Perkins with regard to usage of the second table on match nights.
IN To confirm venue for the Inter Town game.

RW To produce an updated handicap list and review the list on a regular basis - JH to update the web site and inform clubs of changes.

	5) League Rules.
	ALL - It was agreed to form a sub group to look at rule changes at the next committee meeting – AH asked for clarification regarding the remit for the sub group – JF confirmed the process as follows:
Review and document proposed changes previously discussed by the committee – Review existing rules – present and seek agreement from the committee on all proposed changes – submit proposed changes at the Club’s AGM for approval.
	ALL to agree a group to review changes and to set a date for this to take place.

	6) Presentation evening.
	ALL – Agreed to form a sub group at a later committee meeting – group to produce a plan with costs.
	

	7) League Development.
	It was agreed to produce a document giving teams and players an update on League development and seeking comments from players.
	DS To produce a draft document

	9) AOB
	PW Asked if Woodseaves Club could be contacted regarding the lack of lighting at the rear of their club – a few players had been hurt and he was concerned there could be more serious injuries.  JH submitted a quote for two sets of Billiards balls for use by the League – cost of £109.74 – it was agreed to purchase.
	PA To contact the Club to raise our concerns.

	8) Next meeting
	It was agreed the next meeting would be held at Stafford Rangers – date to be confirmed.
	


No other business – meeting closed at 9:00pm

Committee Members – Contact list

	Name
	Club
	Telephone Number
	E Mail Address

	Dan Scott
	Rangers
	07504 597474
	ds_footprint@hotmail.com

	John Foster
	Constitutional
	07807 970582
	Je_foster@hotmail.com

	Paul Aston
	Derrington
	07970 692774
	p45ton@gmail.com

	Dave Bishop
	Derrington/Universal
	07854 783250
	david54bishop@btinternet.com

	Jim Halpin
	Derrington
	07941 494427
	jhalpin@hotmail.com

	Barry Wilson
	Institute
	01785 253556
	

	Adrian Hughes
	St. Leonards
	07710 663765
	adrian.hughes@buehler.com

	Paul Wilson
	Perkins
	01785 255455
	

	Robert Wharne
	Institute
	
	

	Richard Maddocks
	Blymhill
	07703 205039
	maddocksrw@o2.co.uk

	Ian Nunn
	Universal
	07889 721654
	inunst@ntlworld.com

	Dave Maddocks
	Blymhill
	
	d.maddocks@farming.co.uk


Proposed rule changes
	All Clubs to have a representative on the League Committee
	League fees and payment dates to be reviewed and fixed

	Honorariums to be reviewed
	Minimum entries into competitions

	Definition of the ‘miss’ rule
	Failure to turn up for a match – should the opposing team be reimbursed the match cost.

	
	

	
	

	
	


